The Ethician Foundation

Texas Non-Profit Foundation #30-0736697 A 501(c) 3 Operating Foundation 1401 19th Street Huntsville, Texas 77340 936.295.5767 Telephone 936.294.0233 Fax

ghr@cyberclone.net

ANNUAL BOARD MEETING

The Ethician Foundation Board will meet at 11 a.m. on November 23rd at Pelican II at our Institute for Strategic Biospheric Studies.

REPORT OF 2020 ACTIVITIES

1. We believe that we have remnant Red Wolf dna on our wild canid population. The University of St. Mary's in San Antonio sent a team of biologists led by Dr. Melissa Karlin to photograph the Red Wolf/Coyote hybrids and to gather scat for DNA analysis. We are still photographing the animals eating feral hogs and deer parts leftover from harvesting White-Tail Deer. Photos of Bald Eagles, Foxes, Crows, Black and Turkey Vultures and of course the animals we call Woofies. Photo galleries can be seen at www.georgerussell.net.

Dr. Will Godwin, who runs the SHSU Natural History Museum borrowed a large canid skull a couple of years ago and Dr. Karlin would like to examine it. The museum moved across town and so far Dr. Godwin has not been able to find the skull

- 2. The Kristi Zeltner Paleo Archaeological Site was recently visited by the noted archaeologist, Sergio Ayala, who is employed by the Texas A&M/ University of Texas Gault Clovis/Pre-Clovis Site. He examined the Paleo projectile points discovered so far and photographed the best examples. He believes that our site is the only documented Paleo site in E. Texas. They would like to send a team to do more scientific analysis if and when funding is available.
- 3. Crimes against our foundation and church have been chronic since 2004 when we refused to sell out to Billionaires out of Dubai to establish the third Disney City on our wildlife sanctuaries and botanical preserves. The

majority of the crimes are being carried out in CONTEMPT OF COURT and are generated by the adjacent HOA, Waterwood Improvement Association (WIA). As WIA controls the District Attorney, the Sheriff, the Constable, Game Wardens and the Courts we are in an extremely difficult position in fighting crime.

- 4. Our foundation's Beach House, where we maintain a person to watch approximately two miles of our shoreline, was targeted and shot up with the bullet going through a sliding glass door, through the living/dining room and into the refrigerator in the kitchen also damaging the kitchen cabinets. The Game Wardens were told to keep their noses out of the investigation because the Sheriff would investigate the automatic felony. The Sheriff, refuses to release any information about the multiple crimes committed against our foundation/church and me personally including assaults, shootings, thefts, vandalism, hostage taking and so on. The Attorney General of Texas demanded that the file of the shooting be turned over to us and the Sheriff lied to the AG and the AG claims that they are required to believe the Sheriff.
- 5. Recently, our trees have been attacked under WIA orders and our most beautiful tree arbor decimated. Today I discovered another 300 + feet of trees seriously damaged by a WIA contractor.
- 6. WIA and a new corrupt Fire Chief, who lives adjacent to Sue's Ranch, have been in CONTEMPT OF COURT by refusing to post our annual Control Burning Season notice.
- 7. Our archaeological site was raided on July 6th and July 8th. Entrance was gained via an ATV illegally going down Palmetto Creek and then up the bank and road to the site. As the trespassers and thieves left hundreds of second quality artifacts behind in the piles of dirt they had dug out from under trees in Off-Limits areas we feel certain that they made off with important Paleo Projectile Points. We posted photos of the thieves, believe we know where they live, and the Game Warden, Melissa Brown refuses to investigate and force the thieves to return the stolen artifacts, although Texas Parks and Wildlife was apparently told by her that she is still investigating after I filed a formal complaint through the agency.

- 1. Covid and lack of funds have put a damper on finishing our Folk Art Museum, Children's Museum of World Peace and World Cultures and our Museum of Decorative and Utilitarian Arts which also suffered 193 holes in the roof from a hail storm.
- 2. George Washington Rogers House Museum is also awaiting funding.
- 3. The Ethically Bankrupt Mayor has so far refused to pay for damages to the Carol Turner Children's Museum that was flooded with raw human feces, spent condoms etc. from a defective sewer pipe. The damages both in repairs, destroyed artifacts and loss of use is well over \$50,000.
- 4. Mary Jane Miller of San Miguel de Allende, recently donated a world class Altar that is 11 feet tall and 30 feet wide. We have been remodeling the 1890's RATHER HOUSE and had hoped that Dan Rather would have donated the \$150,000 needed to finish the restoration including wiring, plumbing, security systems and HVAC.

FEMA

Suddenly, without cause, FEMA killed off our 16 projects to repair damages from Hurricane Harvey and we are out hundreds of thousands of dollars in damages to our museums, wildlife sanctuaries and botanical preserves. So far we have gotten no help from Congressman Brady, who pushed through a fraudulent so-called "drainage" program that cost the taxpayers \$12 million yet has not gotten FEMA to pay for damages to the new roof on the Institute for Strategic Biospheric Studies Field Station that was caused by FEMA incompetent "inspectors" stomping all over it causing it to leak. There is now a tart over the roof.

FEMA has churned mult-millions of dollars internally at an average cost of \$170 per hour for the dozens of FEMA employees and contractors who have repeatedly committed FRAUD to deny us funding that was promised.

We are continuing to fight for the promised funding that was denied a second time in spite of our over 4,000 pages of appeals that PROVED FEMA DISHONESTY AND FRAUD. We have filed complaints with the

Inspector General and so-far nothing has been done to smoke out the blatant corruption in FEMA.

FUNDING ISSUES

To date in spite of years of efforts, STAFF has not been able to obtain any private or public grants, large donations or other income so we are still relying on Sue and I having to fund both the foundation and the church out of pocket which is not sustainable.

We learned recently from our accountant that we will begin having to pay Federal Income Taxes on 70% of the money that we have donated this and subsequent years so we must find other ways to fund out non-profits.

Karen has generously been giving us help in learning how to be more efficient and cost effective in our operations and we will discuss those options at the Board Meeting.

I have sent an e-mail to all Board Members asking them to view the 30 minute FLIPCAUSE presentation that Carlo and Sue Ann participated in.

The Appraisal District has been illegally raising our appraisals up to 180% in one year with an average of 20% on all of the properties that we have been depending on for our operating revenue. We have sued the corrupt CAD three years in a row now without any permanent success.

AGENDA

Read the minutes from the 2019 Board Meeting and approve as written or make corrections as may be necessary.

We will address the following areas and take action if warranted:

- 1. Discuss FLIPCAUSE and vote "yes" or "no".
- 2. Discuss other fundraising ideas.

- 3. Discuss how to keep from paying income taxes on 70% of our donations to the foundation.
- 4. Make arrangements to visit with our accountant to try to find a way to funnel money to the foundation without generating a personal income tax obligation. Perhaps donate the income producing properties to the church or the foundation, whichever makes the most sense.
- 5. Discuss making me and our team more efficient.
- 6. Discuss cost cutting measures.
- 7. Any old or new business

Adjourn